

PHILIP D. MURPHY
Governor

SHEILA Y. OLIVER
Lt. Governor

DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES DIVISION OF FAMILY DEVELOPMENT PO BOX 716 TRENTON, NJ 08625-0716

SARAH ADELMAN
Acting Commissioner
NATASHA JOHNSON
Assistant Commissioner

April 30, 2021

Re: COVID-19 Child Care Subsidy Enrollment-Based Payment Extended Through December 31, 2021

## Dear Child Care Provider:

As part of Governor Philip D. Murphy's Child Care Initiatives in response to COVID-19, the New Jersey Department of Human Services, Division of Family Development (DHS/DFD) is extending the COVID-19 child care subsidy enrollment-based payment through December 31, 2021 and as a result, tracking child care attendance via swipe cards or phone calls will continue to be on hold. Information regarding supplemental payments will be forthcoming in the upcoming weeks.

As we head into the summer and the end of the school year, the Child Care Tuition Assistance Program for School-Age Children will end June 30, 2021.

Should you have any questions, please contact your local Child Care Resource and Referral Agency (CCR&R). CCR&R Contact List

Thank you for your continued efforts to support New Jersey's children and families during this public health emergency.